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Welcome all skaters to the Kerrisdale Skating Club (KFSC) 2020/2021 season!  

Don’t forget this year is different – you MUST REGISTER AGAIN for the January to March season! 

Watch your email and our website for the announcement of when Registration will be open. 

 

THANK YOU   
       

…. To Coaches Shannon and Nikolai 

for their hard work and dedication to 

this club! 

…. To Margot, Barb and Nora for the 

countless hours spent at the rink 

getting this season up and running! 

…To Michelle Uyeda for her hours 

spent setting up the Online 

Registration system on short notice! 

…To the parent volunteers for 

running the COVID screening at the 

rink!  

President’s Corner 

We made it! Welcome back skaters! It was a LONG 

challenging spring and summer trying to organize and 

plan for a safe return to skating. Thank you for your 

patience – we really tried hard to make it happen 

sooner than it did – but FINALLY it happened. 

Thanks for all the wonderful emails and phone calls 

of support after our donation to the Vancouver Food 

Bank on behalf of our members in the Spring! Thanks 

also to all the skaters who took part in the Off-Ice 

program that ran through Spring and Summer and 

for supporting our club –it meant a lot to us that you 

took part! 

We hope you are enjoying skating – even though 

under such different circumstances and much fewer 

skaters allowed on the ice. Please be sure to answer 

the Health questions honestly each day that you 

arrive at the rink! It is an absolute must that we do 

everything we can to stay healthy, to watch out for 

each other and be respectful of social distancing 

every moment of the day including at the rink. We 

hope we won’t be shut down again due to COVID.  

 

We Will Get Through This! 

 

Happy Skating!! 

-Margot Delorme, KFSC President 

Coaching Tip 
Skaters should remember to sharpen 

their skates and to keep good care 

of their skating equipment!!!                

 -Coach Shannon Balabardin 

 

 
“Be Kind, Be Calm, Be Safe” 

Dr. Bonnie Henry, BC Provincial 

Health Officer 

Announcement 

It is with great sadness that we 

announce the recent passing of long 

time KFSC dance coach June 

Thorlaksson and one of the original 

members of KFSC, Janet Alexander.  



                                

 

 

                                                                                                                                       

        

 
  

LIFE AROUND THE RINK COVID-STYLE… 

    

Upcoming Dates 

November 23, 8:00pm: KFSC Annual General meeting by ZOOM. 

December (dates TBD): Low Test days (Star 1-5) 

December: Winter registration. Watch your email! 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the following: 

Margot Delorme – Club President: info@skatekerrisdale.com 

Shannon Balabardin – Program Administrator and CanSkate Coordinator: nsb_sk8@yahoo.ca 

Nikolai Balabardin – Skating Director and Future Stars Coordinator: nsb_sk8@yahoo.ca  
 

Concussion App 

Skate Canada Concussion Ed app helps you to 

use your brain to protect your head!  

Concussion Ed is a FREE tool to prevent, 

recognize, and manage concussions.  

Available on the APP store, Google Play and as 

a web-based version.  
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